Wood of Wayne Homeowners Association
Board Meeting Minutes 8/22/2005
I. Call to order
Marianne Pope called to order the regular meeting of the Woods of Wayne Homeowners Association Board Meeting at 7:40 P.M. on August 22, 2005 at Bob Reed’s house.

II. Roll call

The following persons were present: 

Marianne Pope

Armin Birkholtz

Donna Gaffin

Arnie Hetzel

Patty Orban

Mario Conte

Mark Soppi

Pat Selvagio
Roger Orban

Absent were: 

Lee Wayne
Joe Connelly

A point of order was made regarding the use of proxy at a director’s meeting. Robert’s Rules Article VIII Section 46 does not allow proxies at director’s meetings. A legal opinion will be requested to clarify the question.
III. Approval of minutes from last meeting
Bob Reed indicated that the previous months minutes were approved and posted on the WEB site.

IV. Old Business
A. Treasurer’s report - Patty Orbin - presented the budget & financials indicating everything is within plan. A 20% late fee will be imposed on all unpaid items by July 28th. Some concern was made on $3,242 in receivables still uncollected. Board policy has been to place liens when bill is 6-12 months in arrears. 
B. Landscape – Bills for lot mowing on 12 lots will be sent. Lot owners were notified by registered letter of mowing dates at beginning of year. 
C. Architecture – Plans for lot #24 are under review. Marianne Pope will schedule meeting with Mario Conte for review.
D. Pond Update 

1. Short Term - Jennifer Donatelli

Meeting is scheduled for 8/31/05 at Jennifer Donatelli’s house to allow 3 vendors to present plans and bids on pond aeration. Presentation, will be from 7-8, to be followed by a board vote to choose vendor. All directors are requested to attend. 

2. Long Term – Armin Birkholtz  

Information was distributed to the board concerning long term wetland management.
3. Budget – 
It was suggested that a budget line item be established for 2006 budget, to allocate funds for year-to-year pond maintenance and another to accrue funds for long term expenses.
E. Roads – The mis-seated culverts by the ponds need to be re-set. It was estimated that the expense would be about $3-4,000. This would come from the road improvement reserve.

F. Violations – Mark Soppi will establish some procedures for handling violations. 
G. Communications – Donna Gaffin. An update has been made to the web site. Any additions or additional information should be submitted ASAP.

H. Front Entrance Way - Arnie Hetzel stated that 2 out of 3 bids are back. The landscape committee will meet in the next week. Copies of the plan will be made available to the board and possibly placed on the web site.
I. The motion to reorganize the pond committee which was postponed last meeting was withdrawn by Roger Orban.
V. New business

A. Bob Reed and Roger Orban will word questions regarding the election of an interim director and the proxy voting of directors at director’s meeting. Pat Selvagio will have an attorney review the questions and provide an opinion.  

VI. Adjournment

1. Marianne Pope adjourned the meeting at 9:12.
VII. Minutes submitted by:  Bob Reed
VIII. Minutes approved by:  
